
One of the greatest gifts a mentor taught me in my journey
of leadership is to ask great questions.

Every time we ask a question to listen with intention, we can

build understanding and empathy with every conversation.

We live in an increasingly noisy world. With people shouting
for our attention and needs found at the turn of every
corner.

How do we respond in a world that is aching for change?

I think it is an opportunity to ask great questions and to
listen with empathy. The more that we understand one
another, the easiest way it is for us to build a scaffold of
loyalty and trust to build community.

How can we be loyal to one another?

Ask great questions and sit with empathy, listening to hear. 

Brene brown says; “Vulnerability is the birthplace of love,
belonging, joy, courage, empathy, and creativity. It is the
source of hope, empathy, accountability, and authenticity.
If we want greater clarity in our purpose or deeper and

more meaningful spiritual lives, vulnerability is the path.” 

Let's build trust. Let's build loyalty and let's do it by asking

great questions and listening to hear.

https://kinwomen.com/ask-great-questions/

Events Calendar

NOVEMBER

Remembrance Day......................................Nov 11 

Orientation Day............................................Nov 20

DECEMBER

Year 6 Fun Day & Picnic Tea......................Dec 3
 
Kindy/PP Grad & Nativity Picnic...............Dec 4 

Senior Concert (Yr 4-6), Yr 6 Graduation

and Awards Night .........................................Dec 9

End of Year Fun Day....................................Dec 10

Year 6 Special Chapel.................................Dec 11

Term 4 Concludes..........................................Dec 11
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Loyalty... A strong feeling of support 

or allegiance.

*See page 6 for more information 

on events in December 



Wood Work       

Cooking       

Science Experiments       

English Olympics       

Sports Games

Orientation Day is on Friday, November 20.

This is an opportunity to invite new families along. New

students have the opportunity to visit our school for a day,

where they can have a look around, participate in their

classes and meet their new teacher and classmates. 

Share the good news about Carmel with your family, friends

and work colleagues and encourage them to book their

place for Orientation Day.

Carmel Primary
The primary school has a specific half-day program for

prospective Kindy students. Students in Pre-Primary to Year

6 are also invited to attend for the day and spend it with

their appropriate class. All students in our school will be

spending the day in the class that they will be going into

next year. 

Please contact Narelle in the Front Office on 9291 6399 for

further information or email primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au

Carmel Secondary
At the secondary, the day is aimed at Year 6 students

transitioning into high school in 2020. The students

participate in a specialised program where they will

experience:        

Morning tea is provided for parents where they will have the

opportunity to meet each other and speak with the Principal,

Mr Nicholas Thomson and Deputy Principal, Mrs Jessica

Foster. 

Please contact Julie McCutcheon at Reception on 9293 5333

for further information or email

julie.mccutcheon@cac.wa.edu.au

General  Information

Combined Schools Sport Day

What a wonderful day this was! Students had a

memorable day as they participated in the various

events. Plenty of smiles and good sportsmanship

was displayed. Well done and congratulations to

each and every participant.

Thank you also to our families and friends who

were able to come along and show their support.

The 2020 Combined Schools Sport Day medalists

are on page 5 of the newsletter.

Medals will be presented to the students THIS

Friday, 13 November during the Chapel program.

2021 Bus Application Forms

Application forms will be sent home with the eldest

sibling this week. A copy of this form will also be on

page 11 of the newsletter.

If you are an existing user of the bus system, we still

require you to complete and return the form. Please

return by Friday, 27 November.

Please also let us know if you no longer require the

bus next year. 

Thank you

Narelle Duncan

Bus Co-ordinator



Sharing a Hills Christmas

Sharing a Hills Christmas Is a combined initiative of local Churches, schools and business 

that band together to help people in need at Christmas time within the Kalamunda region.

WAYS YOU CAN HELP

Donate: This year Carmel Adventist College Primary would like to donate:

-Pasta

-Rice 

-Desserts (not Christmas cake/pudding- as they are all supplied) 

*All donations can be placed in the Christmas box located in the Front Office by December 11. 

[Remember to avoid glass jars]

If you would like to help further…help sort/pack/deliver: from Thursday the 17th until the 20th of December.

Volunteers of all age are encouraged to come help. The entire hamper production is hosted by the Kalamunda

Church of Christ over the week. 

Contact the wonderful leader Peggy Mews on 9454 5776, 0448 812 534 or email peggymews@bigpond.com.

Containers for Change

Following the recent launch of the Containers for

Change refund scheme, Carmel Primary see the

importance of educating students on the importance

of recycling. We also see this as a great sustainable

fundraising initiative! 

Students will be encouraged to 

recycle any containers such as 

liquid paperboard, cans and plastic 

beverage containers.  

Combined Schools Sports Day 

Team Game Results

After lunch, students participated in various team

games (tunnel ball, bean bag, chest pass and a

running relay).

The combined results from these team events were:

1st Place - Carmel

2nd Place - Landsdale 

3rd Place - Vic Park 

Also, Carmel broke the record in the Junior Chest Pass
(Year 3 & 4) - 28.83 seconds! 

Well done, Carmel!

 

Cubby House Renovations

Do you have an expertise in laying lino? 

We would like to lay some new lino in the 

EC cubby house. This work would result in 

the $60 Maintenance Fee for Semester 2 being

reversed. Please speak to Janine Taylor or Narelle

Duncan.

Lacrosse on Mondays

Students have enjoyed playing and learning skills in

Lacrosse this term. Just a reminder that this will

conclude on Monday, November 23.



Fire Season 

With summer just around 

the corner, here is a 

reminder of our fire 

safety procedures. 

Any day classed as being a CATASTROPHIC FIRE

DAY in the Perth Hills will result in school being

cancelled for the day.

All schools in the Hills are on a special alert system

and will be notified if such a day is forecast. This

alert is normally done by 1pm of the day preceding

and allows us time to notify parents.

ABC radio (720AM) announces all fire warnings and

regularly keeps up to date. Therefore on extreme

weather days, the school office will have the radio

playing in the background to simply stay in touch

with any current fire warnings.

If ever the school needs to be evacuated off site

for events such as a bushfire, our destination is

Advent Park Campground, Kalamunda Road,

MAIDA VALE. Advent Park has a kitchen, toilets,

shade, water and shelter available. This is also the

location of off campus evacuation for the High

School Campus.

If you at any stage hear of schools in this area

being evacuated, please do not rush to school to

collect students as you may create traffic issues

that would prolong evacuation.

Chapel

We have our weekly Chapel program on FRIDAY

morning from 8:50am to 9:30am.

This Friday (November 13), the program will be

taken by the Year 4 class.

Next week (November 20)…there will be NO

chapel due to Orientation Day.

We hope you can join us!

School Fees

Your monthly statement will be sent home soon. As

always we highly encourage you to review your

statement to check all payments have been

received.  

Just a friendly reminder that all fees are required

to be finalised by the end of November. 

If you are experiencing financial difficulty, and are

unable to finalise your fees by this time,  it is

extremely important that you contact either Mrs

Duncan or Mrs Taylor as soon as possible so we

can offer assistance or set up a suitable payment

plan for you. Thank you.

Kindy Enrolments

Enrolments are being received for our 3 year-old

and 4 year-old Kindy program for 2021. If you

have not yet enrolled your child for next year, we

encourage you to do so.  

The 3 year-old Kindy program runs 2 days a week

(Tuesday and Thursday). You have the option to

enrol your child for either ½ days or full days. All

children need to have turned three prior to

starting 3 year-old Kindy. 

The 4 year-old Kindy program runs 3 days a week

(Monday, Wednesday and Friday), with the

option to enrol for 5 days.

Once enrolled, this is carried over into the

following year, so no further action is required.

Enrolment Application Forms can be obtained

from the front office. Call Narelle on 9291 6399

and she will be happy to send you one by email,

mail or via a sibling at the school.



Combined Schools Sports Day

Congratulations to our

Medal Recipients!



Year 6 Fun Day & Picnic Tea

Our Year 6 students will enjoy a fun day 

out at Adventure World!

Students are to wear their sports uniform. 

Bring: swimwear, towel, sunscreen, hat, sunglasses,

thongs and a change of clothes. They will also need

to bring their lunch, snacks and water bottle.

At the end of the day, Year 6 families are invited to a

picnic at 6:30pm on the grounds of the Primary

School.

Kindy/Pre Primary Graduation 

& Nativity Picnic
 
Join us on the grounds of the Primary 

School for an enjoyable evening.

The evening will commence with a picnic tea at 5pm.

At 6pm we will have the Kindy and Pre-Primary

Graduation followed by a Nativity play featuring our

Kindy and Pre-Primary students. Our Years 1 - 3

students will also be leading out in some 

Christmas Carols.

We hope to see you for this special night. 

Concert, Awards Night & 

Year 6 Graduation

 
Save the date! This is our end of year 

Concert, Awards Night (for all grades) and Year 6

Graduation. This event is held at the Carmel College

Secondary Gymnasium.

The Concert will begin at 6:30pm. The

Years 4 - 6 students will present the

story of Nicademus 'The Born Again

Identity'..

We encourage students and their families to attend.

Final Chapel &

Year 6 Goodbyes
 
Our final Chapel for the year will be held in 

the Multipurpose Room on the last day of school

from 9am - 10am.

During this special program we will be reminiscing

the graduates time at Carmel.

After the program,Year 6 students and families will

congregate on the school oval/basketball court for
a special goodbye of our Year 6's.

We welcome all Year 6 families to attend. We are

limited to 60 people (including younger siblings) in
the library-end of the room. If you are unable to
attend, feel free to join us through Zoom. 

Waterslide Fun Day

 
They're back!! Giant waterslides! 

Each class will have a rostered time on the 
slides to ensure that everyone gets a fair go.

Students need to wear their SPORT UNIFORM and

ensure sunscreen has been applied.

Bring: Lunch, Hat, Bathers & Towel

Students may also want to bring a dry set of clothes.

The end of year is fast approaching and no doubt your calendar is filling up with various functions. 

So, take a few moments now and enter the below school events into your calendar. 

Due to Covid restrictions, there will be some changes to our Concert, Awards Night & Year 6 Graduation. As

soon as final plans have been put in place to adhere to the current regulations, we will inform you of the

process for securing your spot to attend.

Term 4 Concludes
 
This is our last day of school for 2020!

Your child/ren's report and school 

Encounter magazine will be available for collection

at school pick-up. 

End  of  Year  Events

3 4

9

10

11

11



Church  & Community  News

Proverbs 18:24 tells us, “…there is a friend that sticks closer than a brother”. 
 
During the Week of Worship our school took a closer look at what it means to
be friends to others while learning more about our best friend, Jesus.  We 
experienced what it feels like when everything seems to be against us.  

One of our Pre Primary students was lined up in a tug of war against 3 of our 
senior students, only to have Pr Andrew join their side at the last minute.  We 
feel like everything is against us, but can always remember that God is on 
our side.  When God is on our side, who can be against us?  

On Friday we had a cross in chapel.  A visual reminder of what Jesus did for 
us, giving up His life for us.  We found that we can each have a connection 
to God in our own way.  Some have faith that looks very strong.  While others 
seem to be just hanging there.  As we lifted the cross higher we saw that all 
the people that were connected to Jesus were drawn in to be closer together.  
No matter what our background, our looks, our maths ability, how fast we can run etc, we are able to put aside

our differences because we are together in Jesus.  Putting Jesus first makes getting along with others even
better.  

Carmel Primary has an amazing diversity - people from all walks of life.  When were connected to Jesus and

focus on Him, we realise that our differences become less important.  Our unity in Jesus helps us be better
friends.

Andrew & Robyn Olsen

Carmel SDA Church

Come along and join in any of the various age-related programs or small groups between 9:30am-10:30am

each Saturday followed by the church service at 11am. Everyone is welcome!

Chaplain 's  Corner



Upcoming Excursions or Incursions

Year 2 & 3 Safety School Excursion.....................................12 Nov

Year 2 History Village Excursion...........................................17 Nov

Year 5 Electoral Incursion.......................................................26 Nov 

Year 4 Fremantle Excursion.....................................................3 Dec

Year 5 Recycle Excursion..........................................................3 Dec

Year 6 Adventure World............................................................3 Dec

4YO Kindy Messy Moments Incursion.................................7 Dec

3YO Kindy & PP Messy Moments Incursion.......................8 Dec

...to the following students who

celebrate an upcoming birthday!

     Caleb (Yr 2)              Rachel (Yr 2)

      Mia (Yr 2)                  Jed (Kindy)

      Jordyn (PP)              Blake (PP)

      Karah (Yr 1)              Sonny (Yr 4)

      Jett (Yr 5)                 

Have a wonderful day and we pray

that God will bless you in the year

ahead!

Pre-Loved School Uniforms
Go to our ’Carmel Adventist College Primary &

Secondary – Buy, Sell or Swap’. This page is for both

Primary and Secondary Uniforms. Simply click the ‘JOIN

GROUP’ button and Admin will get you off and running.

p.  (08) 9291 6399

e.  primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au

w.  www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au

Like us on Facebook for regular information,

updates and photos. 

Search for Carmel Adventist College Primary.

School Term Dates 2021
Term 1             Monday, Feb 1 – Thursday, April 1 (TBC)

Term 2            Tuesday, April 20 – Friday, July 2 

Term 3            Tuesday, July 20 – Friday, September 24

Term 4            Tuesday, Oct 12 – Friday, December 10

School Term Dates 2020
Term 4            Tuesday, Oct 13 – Friday, December 11

Looking for some Christmas gift ideas...

'All the little things' and other local artists will be at the Mane

Collective, Sunday 6th December. 106 Swan St Guildford 9-

3pm. Support local, and shop small this Christmas. 

www.facebook.com//AUallthelittlethingsau

https://www.instagram.com/allthelittlethingsau







 2021 BUS APPLICATION FORM 

CARMEL 
ADVENTIST COLLEGE

PRIMARY CONTACT 

Mr/Mrs/Miss/Ms  ______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   First Name    Surname 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   No./Street    Suburb    Post Code 

TELEPHONE: __________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   Home     Work    Mobile 

EMAIL ADDRESS:   ______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

SECOND CONTACT 

Mr/Mrs/Miss/Ms  ______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   First Name    Surname 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   No./Street    Suburb    Post Code 

TELEPHONE: __________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   Home     Work    Mobile 

EMAIL ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

STUDENTS MOBILE NUMBER (Secondary only): ______________________________________________________________________________ 

   1.     PLEASE NOTE: your child’s bus stop may be up to 5kms from your residence.  
   2.     NEW STOPS - Will be reviewed at the beginning of each term.  

Student’s Name’s Age Year School
Current 

(please 
(ck)

New 
(please 

(ck)

Full  
Time

Part-
Time

Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri

AM

PM

AM

PM

AM

PM

AM

PM

Even if you are an existing user of the bus system, please complete and return this form by 
Friday 27th November so that we can have up to date details and students. 

I confirm that I have discussed the accompanying ‘Conditions for Travel’ with the above students.
I authorise my contact details to be disclosed to the bus company, Buswest. 

Parents/Guardians Signature: _____________________________________ Date: _________________________



 

CONDITIONS FOR BUS TRAVEL
Safety Rules: 
❖Where seatbelts are fiLed, they must be worn. 
❖Stay in your seat at all Omes. 
❖Do not lean against the doors or out the windows. 
❖Stand away from Bus aRer geSng off and do not cross the road unOl it is clear. 
❖Do not cross in front of the Bus. 
❖Do not throw anything in or out of the Bus. 
❖Put Bags under seat, between your feet or on your lap. Bags are not permiLed in the Aisle. 

Behaviour Rules: 
❖Keep voices at a reasonable level. 
❖No inappropriate language, verbal teasing, play fighOng or other physical contact. 
❖While the Bus is waiOng at the School in the aRernoon, you cannot leave the Bus without the 

Driver’s permission. 
❖Do not call out of the Bus windows. 

Property Rules: 
❖Do not eat on the bus. Only drink water. 
❖Parents will be financially responsible for any damage to bus exterior or interior including 

seats and seat covers. 

AdministraRve Rules: 
❖Casual use of the Bus service is permiLed within the following guidelines: 

- Ticket to be purchased at School RecepOon prior to trip unless another financial 
arrangement has been approved by the Bus Administrator. 
- The Pick-up or Drop-off is an exisOng stop on an Established Route. 

❖Parents must noOfy the Bus Administrator of changes to exisOng Omes, locaOons or days in 
wriOng, with at least 24 hours noOce. 

❖Stops are reviewed, and new ones assigned, at the beginning of each term. You would be 
welcome to use an exisOng stop unOl one has been assigned.  

❖Last minute changes, noOfied to the driver by the student will be denied and alternaOve 
transport will be required at the parent’s cost. 

A serious view will conRnue to be taken if misbehaviour occurs or offences are 
perpetrated. Repeated breaking of Rules will lead to disciplinary acRon or loss of Bus 

privileges
PRIMARY CAMPUS 

Address: 18 First Ave, BICKLEY  WA  6076 
T:  (08) 9291 6399  F: (08) 9291 9850 
M: 0488 119 945 (aRer hours only) 
E: primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au 

SECONDARY CAMPUS 

Address: 210 Glenisla Rd, CARMEL  WA  6076 
T:  (08) 9293 5333  F: (08) 9293 5307  

E: secondary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au 

www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
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